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IN REPLY PLEASE REFER TO OUR FILE

NOVEMBER 5, 2002

   M-00900239

M-00900239F0002

WACHOVIA BANK NA PENNSYLVANIA TRS FUND ADMINISTRATOR

ATTN NANCY HANEY

PA 4944 

123 S BROAD ST

PHILADELPHIA PA 19109

Re: Allocation of TRS Surcharge Collections

Dear Ms. Haney;


On September 19, 2002, a Secretarial letter was sent to all Pennsylvania local exchange carriers (LECs), informing them of the manner in which they must allocate TRS surcharge monies remitted to Wachovia Bank, NA (the Administrator) between the TRS and TDDP funds.  The letter contained instructions and a form to use for the proper allocation of all surcharge collections.  You have informed Grace House, the Commission’s TRS overseer, that to date, there are LECs that have not provided the required allocation, therefore the surcharge collections are not being properly deposited to the respective TRS and TDDP accounts.  You provided Ms. House with a list of those LECs, and told her that there may be additional LECs who have not complied with the Secretarial letter.


All LECs are required to submit an Annual Access Line Summary Report to the Commission which shows the number of residential and business lines each company has as of December 31.  Commission staff prepares a report showing, among other things, the percentage of residential lines and business lines to the total access lines.  To ensure that both the TRS and the TDDP accounts receive surcharge collections as appropriate, the Administrator should use the 2001 Access Line Summary Report as a basis for the allocation between residential and business access lines for any LEC that fails to provide the actual allocation.  In the meantime, both the Administrator and Ms. House will attempt to contact persons at the companies who have not provided the proper allocation.  When the correct allocation is received, the bank will make an adjustment to the accounts, with a footnote explaining the adjustment.


I am enclosing the pertinent portion of the 2001 Access Line Summary Report for the year ended December 31, 2001.  This can be used for making adjustments to date as required.


Please contact Grace House of the Telecommunications Group, Bureau of Fixed Utility Services at (717) 783-6174 with any questions you may have regarding this matter.









Sincerely,









James J. McNulty









Secretary

Enclosure

cc:  Bob Rosenthal, FUS

      Gary Wagner, FUS

       Bill Barrett, FUS

       Frank Wilmarth, LAW

       Grace House, FUS

       Robert McCamman, Audits

       Tony Rametta, FUS

       Verdina Showell, OSA

       Sandy Duncan, OVR

         Kerry Klinefelter, FUS

         Janet Patrick, Secretary's Bureau 
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